
I missed April’s newsletter because of travel. Sorry about that. Our 

group is starting to receive 

invitations to the Women’s Nine 

Hole Association tournaments, 

(WNHGA).  And the Corena Green 

Classic has been announced for 

July! I have placed the schedule 

on our bulletin board.  

 

Oh, the hole-in-one. It’s what all golfers strive to 

achieve. Are you struggling? 

Don’t worry — you’re not a bad player. The odds 

are against you. 

There’s a 12,500 to 1 chance a typical golfer will 

make a hole-in-one. That’s because the width of 

the hole is so small. Even professional golfers can 

go their whole career without making a 

hole-in-one! 

 

 

What Is the Hole-in-One Etiquette for Who Buys? 

 

According to traditional golf etiquette, if you score 

aa hole-in-one, you’re expected to buy a round of 

drinks for everyone in the clubhouse. This is an 

unofficial rule that has become gospel among 

https://www.thesportsgeek.com/blog/difficult-truly-get-hole-one-1082/


golfers. But like any good tradition, it’s open to interpretation and 

often stirs up heated debate. 

 

There is some controversy about this tradition and the course itself 

may have a tradition about who pays.  

But cheer up, you may never have to pay up since the odds aren’t in 

your favor. 

 

 

 

 

We have a swear jar now! It is twenty-five 

cents a pop, with You Know Who (me) 

contributed the most! We are using it to 

collect funds to donate to the Corena Green 

Scholarship Fund. Money collected for the 

Closest to the Pin (CTP), and having more 

than 4 putts, are also added to the jar! Thank 

you Niners! 

 

 

 

 

And we will end this with a photo of 

Susie driving her cart. Did you know 

that Phil Green has made her the 

Mayor of Alta Sierra? Congratulations 

Susie! Or should I say your honor? 

Your Mayorship?  


